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in these records be amended if they believe that the information is incorrect, misleading, or in 
violation of the child’s right to privacy.  The school district must decide within a reasonable time 
of the parental request whether to allow such amendment. If the requested amendment is not 
agreed to by the school district, the parent/guardian has the right to request a hearing to 
challenge that decision.  The hearing shall be held within a reasonable time of the request and 
may be conducted by any individual, including an official of Arlington Public Schools, who does 
not have a direct interest in the outcome of the hearing. 

Questions & Dispute Resolution 

If questions or disputes arise regarding the identification, assessment, placement, or the 
provision of a Section 504 Plan, the following staff is available to provide assistance: 

Step 1: School Level 

Principal or designee (the designee is typically the Assistant Principal at the Elementary level, or
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the concerns of all involved parties and receive any documentation provided by schools or 
parents/guardians.  The committee will make a determination and forward the results to the 
parents/guardians and the school for implementation within ten business days after the meeting 
(Form 504J). 

Impartial Due Process Hearing 

Impartial hearings are also available to resolve disagreements regarding identification, 
evaluation, and placement as part of the due process procedure.  Parents/guardians have the 
right to participate in the hearing and to be represented by counsel.  Requests for a hearing 
should be addressed to:  

Dr. Darrell Sampson
Executive Director of Student Services 

Section 504 Compliance Officer 
Arlington Public Schools 

2110 Washington Blvd., Arlington, VA  22204 
703-228-6061

darrell.sampson@apsva.us 

The Section 504 Compliance Committee shall not be used to delay or suspend the right of a 
parent/guardian to request a due process hearing. 

Office for Civil Rights 

Parents/guardians have the right to file a complaint with the Office for Civil Rights (usually the 
regional office) which, in addition to technical assistance activities, conducts compliance reviews 
and complaint investigations. The complaint must generally be filed within 180 days of the alleged 
discriminatory action. OCR will investigate complaints of discrimination, including allegations of 
different treatment based on disability, exclusion from school activities, harassment, and denial 
of a free appropriate public education. In reviewing decisions as to identification, evaluation, and 
placement, OCR generally takes a procedural approach. If a school division follows the 
procedures required by OCR’s regulations (and as reflected in APS’s procedures), OCR will 
normally not second-guess the division’s decisions.  

The address is: 

Office for Civil Rights, District of Columbia Office 
U.S. Department of Education 

400 Maryland Ave., SW 
Washington, D.C. 20202-1475 

(202) 453-6020; FAX (202) 453-6021; TDD 877-521-2172
ocr.dc@ed.gov, www.ed.gov/ocr 




